
Bolton Historical Commission 
Special Minutes of Meeting 

May 19, 2021 
 

Attendees: 
Co-Chairmen: Martha Remington, Robert Busch 
Members Present: Jeannemarie Padovano, and Bob Tattersall 
Absent: Alice Coggeshall 
 
Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:01 pm. 

1. Special meeting was called to review demo permits for 3 outbuildings at 82 Old Bay 
Road.  The poultry house, the large barn and the garage are in various stages of decay 
and collapse.  The house itself is unoccupied although it has been noted that the owner 
retrieves mail there regularly.  It was suggested that a request be made to Chris Rogers 
that any artifacts found  during demolition be passed onto the Historical Commission for 
preservation.  B.Busch will contact Chris Rogers regarding this. 

2. A vote was taken on each of the three outbuildings. 
a. XP-21-2 - the garage - was voted not historically significant. 
b. XP-21-4 - the poultry house - was voted not historically significant. 
c. XP-21-5 - the large barn - was voted not historically significant. 

3. M. Remington will contact A. Coggeshall to look up any notable information on the 
property at 82 Old Bay Road for our files. 

4. 2021 Budget - discussion around where to spend the remaining budget monies: 
a. 2 plaques, 1  for the West Cemetery on Green Rd and 1 for the Old South 

Cemetery on South Bolton Rd. Plaques would give some background historical 
information about the cemeteries.  M. Remington will prepare a mock up of each 
for the next meeting in June. She will also get quotes from Erie for the plaques 
and from Hemenway for the installation. 

b. Other options were discussed for additional granite plaques including William 
Sawyer Garrison and Pond Park.   

Meeting adjourned at 6:46pm 

Next meeting - June 2, 2021 

Respectfully submitted, Jeannemarie Padovano 


